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SAINT ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL 10870







APRIL 2011

19 KNIGHTS WERE PRESENT AT OUR APRIL 5 COUNCIL MEETING.

THE NEXT COUNCIL MEETING IS TUESDAY, MAY 3 AT 7 PM.

THE NEXT COUNCIL BOARD MEETING IS TUESDAY APRIL 26 AT 7 PM IN THE PARISH CENTER.

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT
WALT ZIMMERMAN
854-4114

I informed the membership of Father Hoke’s current status. Please keep him in our prayers.  Father Hoke sent his thanks to those Knights that volunteer when possible, to assist with the Lenten Seafood Dinners.

The Trustees were charged with presenting a slate of candidates for Offices at our May Council meeting.  

The State Convention will be held in Lancaster this year on April 29 thru May 1.

104 Brothers received their 4th Degree on April 3, in Grantville.

The K of C of PA is considering alternate ways of raising operating funds, in pl[image: image1]ace of the Football Tickets.  A $2 per capita assessment may be instituted.

Remember Mark Jago, our Field Agent, he will be contacting everyone soon to discuss your insurance and investment benefits.  He will be assisting us in clearing our membership list of those members who no longer wish to be a member of the K of C.

Next District meeting is April 25 at St. Josephs.

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT

CHET YOUNG
292-6277

Columbia Roses for young girls in the Parish, is being promoted by Sr. Jane.  We learned that the Adult Leader does not need to be a Columbiette.

CORRESPONDENCE
A Thank You note was received from the Gerzewski Family for our support of the Special Olympics Polar Bear Plunge.

PROGRAM REPORTS

CHURCH DIRECTOR 
TOM ALTHOFF

292-1741

Reminds us to observe fasting and abstinence, when appropriate, during Lent.

Stations of the Cross will be held each Friday at 7PM at St. Rose during Lent.

ADORATION CHAPEL

JOE PALMIERI
266-2324

The following Brother Knights have signed up for the Adoration Chapel for April:

Brothers Bosco, Althoff, Palmieri and Shermeyer Thank you Brothers!!!!

CHICKEN BBQ’S

DOUG KESTER

699-4716

APRIL 17 at York Haven.

May 1 at St. Rose with prep on April 29, please call Doug if you can help.

SQUIRES CIRCLE
WALT ZIMMERMAN
854-4114

10 New Squires will be initiated in June.  The Squires cleaned the Convent windows on April 2 and they will help with the Special Olympics on May 21.

GOLF OUTING

PAUL FLAHERTY

792-4857

This years Golf Outing will be held on September 17.  Please volunteer to help Brother Flaherty to make this event a success.

CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE

GARY AMSBAUGH
764-6145

Mark you calendars for this event being held on December 10 at the Rainbow Room. Talk it up with your friends and families this event is open to ALL!!

OLD BUSINESS

A big THANK YOU to all who helped clean out the church garage!!

The St. Rose School Flag Pole will be painted soon.

NEW BUSINESS

A special THANKS to Brother Palmieri for donating many items to the new St. Rose Gift Shop!!!!

It was decided to have the Squires collect for ARC during the Chicken BBQs.   Tom’s stores is willing to let us collect for ARC in June.

Lou Cedrone is leading a group to a Malvern Retreat in May.

BROTHER KNIGHTS, THEIR FAMILIES AND FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS:
M/M Joseph Holtz, Spencer Family, Washington Family, Leigh Family, Hilbert Family, Mimi Young, Joseph Hadley, Sarah Dipitro, Doris Althoff, Mary Arvin, Norma Warner, Father Hoke, Norma Beyer, Jim and Ruth Price, Doris Freed, Father Tom Merkovich, Gus Hartinger, Dodd Finale, Linda Jenkins, Logan Patrick Coldron, Cleaston Robert Rogers, Alexander Hoffman, Ann Bradley, Jerry Senft and St. Rose Parish.

Knights of Columbus News








